
Cici and I have been residents of Bow Mar since 1988. When Cici was 8+ months pregnant with 
Ashley during that long, hot summer of ‘88, a close friend who grew up in Bow Mar introduced 
us to the neighborhood. We fell in love with all Bow Mar offers. We have raised our three 
children (Ashley, Claire, and Ian) here. Over these 36 years, I have been fortunate to serve on 
the BMOI Board on two (2) different occasions. I enjoy being able to give back and show my 
dedication to making our town a great place to live.   
  
When I was asked to fill the vacant spot on the Trustees Board in 2023 as the Public Works 
Commissioner, the Mayor and existing Trustees requested I focus my time and energies on 
their goal of “Safety”. My time was spent on (1) replacing the outdated and damaged traffic 
signs throughout the neighborhood, (2) removing and replacing Juniper St which was scheduled 
in the existing roads program, and (3) work with outside resources to provide a long range plan 
to finish the existing roads program, to improve the quality of our major arterial roads and to 
create a maintenance program to preserve the investment in our roads for the upcoming 20 
years.   
  
After graduating from engineering school at the University of Nebraska, I moved to Denver in 
1983 to pursue my MBA from the University of Denver (’85). I met Cici who was also in the MBA 
program. Since graduation, I have worked for various companies in the construction, healthcare, 
and security businesses. My most recent position was President of Sierra Companies where we 
provided high tech and physical security solutions for mission critical facilities and individuals 
around the world. After leaving Sierra, I started my own consulting organization to provide 
similar solutions to military installations and supporting agencies. I have recently retired and 
have the time and energy to assist the Town Trustees to my fullest capabilities. 
  
My present and past experiences running/managing various companies and being active on 
numerous Boards around the Denver metro community provide me with a unique perspective 
on how to support the Trustees with their responsibilities to the residents of Bow Mar, as well as 
how our town relates to other municipalities in the Denver metro area.   
  
A brief list of the non-profit organizations I have worked with include: 
Present: 
Florence Crittenton Services (wraparound services to pregnant and parenting teens at FC High School 
in DPS) 
Horizons of Colorado 
Past: 
BMOI (twice) 
Denver Metro Goodwill Industries  
Parkinson Association of the Rockies 
Seniors Inc. 
Streets Hope 
Arapahoe Tennis Club 
And, I have volunteered at our church and as a coach for various sports, as well as supported 
Cici when she was a part of starting youth girls’ lacrosse in Colorado. 
 

 
 


